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As I mentioned in our last letter, Benjamin Park has invited us to come to South Korea and preach at their 

annual  IFB meeting.  In addition, I will be preaching a revival meeting and speaking at two or three other 

churches as well. He has also asked my wife to speak to the women at the IFB meeting two times. We are 

both excited about going. We are cleared to travel to South Korea as long as we do not have the Covid virus 

when we get on the airplane. The dates are compatible with our schedule here in Rhode Island, so, I booked 

the tickets. They are about $3800 round trip for the both of us.  We have asked the Lord for some help with 

this financial commitment and we are trusting Him to work it out according to His will.  We will be leaving 

from Boston on August 24th and returning on September 9th.   

There is great news about the North Tiverton Baptist Church. The attendance is holding steady and several 

visitors have come to the services in the last few weeks. We have restarted the 6pm Sunday service and have 

had great participation in our one day “Kids Faire”.  There are four people to be baptized on July 24th. We 

are now preparing for DVBS which will occur August 1-5, at 6-8 pm.  The people are responding well to the 

change in leadership. Brother and Mrs. Hamilton are leaving Rhode Island the first week of August.  They 

have served the Lord long and well in this ministry and we wish them the very best for  the future. Brother 

Hamilton recently preached here and and the church showered both him and his wife with gifts and love 

offerings.  

Best Wishes, Always! 

Robert Lewis 
The Lewis Team Ps 150:6 Let every thing that hath breath praise the LORD. Praise ye the LORD. 

Praying for  Revival!
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